

April, 7, 2023 Committee Meeting Agenda

Committee Members Present:



Agenda

- Bicycle Friendly Community Workshop Date
 - Bike League awarded UTA Bronze designation, leveling can come in via interfacing with broader community hence BFC Workshop hosted by us and Bike League
 - **June 29-30, 2023**
 - All days event, seminar style discussions
 - Bike League will do some homework on Arlington before coming in
 - Survey needs to be distributed, regardless whether people ride their bike: <https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ArlingtonBFCGM>
 - Stakeholders to be invited
 - State partners (TxDOT) can be invited
 - COA planners and engineers (Long range and PWT)
 - Walkable
 - Heart of Arlington Neighborhood Association
 - UTA PD & APD
 - Mission Arlington
 - Students, UTA and AISD
 - Sam Houston, Arlington High
 - Identify school principals
 - Via
 - Ride audit conducted
 - 1 day ride with Bike League, next day identify funding
 - 5-8 mi long
- National Bike Summit
 - Case study: [Pittsburgh phone-based ride-along 311 app](#) similar to AskArlington
 - Automatically recording ride quality, bike lanes/parking, etc.
 - Results sent to planners
 -
- Bike Library updates
 - Legal gave permission to give out bikes as-is
 - Plan to move forward: as long as a structure is set up to store bikes, we can take a look. UTA PD now has a plan
 - Morgan can now put up job postings for bike maintenance workers, will distribute once Handshake link is up

- Work-study: 4 students can be hired
 - Work-study status should not impact pay rate for workers
- Facilities: We're waiting a report on civil engineering company before moving
- School of Architecture having design-build studio students build Bike Library over summer
- Additional comments and questions
 - Bike pop-up network
 - Permitting required from city if putting anything on city streets
 - Fee can be requested to be waived
 - Workshop bike audit can be previewed, can investigate Via drop-off conflicts whenever it blocks bike lanes
 - Via
 - Via cannot take bikes
 - Via drop-offs updates every month based on hotspots
 - Via needs to coordinate with TRE timings
 - Is it by policy, or by Via's app, or by driver's discretion, or by some other factor?
- Announcements

To Do List

List names of committee members and their tasks before the next monthly meeting/deadlines

Tony

- ☐ Distribute survey to CAPPA, PATS

Anna Laura

- ☐ Promote handshake jobs on WA discord
- ☐ Via reach out to Ann Foss. Driver discretion

Wayne

- ☐ Distribute survey to bike registrants

Satu

- ☐ Distribute survey to students
- ☐